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MEMORANDUM
	Ref.:
	AN 10/18.2


ADVANCE \d14
	To:
	Members, International Airways Volcano Watch Operations Group (IAVWOPSG)

	From:
	IAVWOPSG Secretary

	Subject:
	a) Change of venue and dates for the IAVWOPSG/3 Meeting

b) Follow-up of IAVWOPSG Conclusion 2/35

	Action:
	a)
Note the information;
b)
submit working and information papers by 19 January 2007; and
c)
indicate your participation and that of any advisors by 9 February 2007

	
	




As you will recall the IAVWOPSG/3 Meeting was planned to be held at the ICAO European and North Atlantic (EUR/NAT) Regional Office, Paris, France, from 5 to 9 February 2007. Due to the unexpected retirement of the RO/MET at the EUR/NAT Regional Office at the end of the year, the venue of the meeting  will have to be changed to another Regional Office in order to have the support of an RO/MET.


After consultation with the IAVWOPSG Members and the Regional Offices concerned, I am pleased to inform you that a consensus has been reached to hold the IAVWOPSG/3 Meeting at the ICAO ASIA/PAC Office, Bangkok, from 19 to 23 March 2007, back to back with the WMO Workshop on Volcanic Ash which will take place in New Zealand (26 to 30 March 2007).



In accordance with the new date of the meeting, the amended dates for submission of documentation for the meeting are as follows:



29 December 2006 
Secretariat working papers



19 January 2007
IAVWOPSG Members working and information papers




9 February 2007
notification by members to the Secretariat regarding participation at the meeting.




Regarding the follow-up of Conclusion 2/35, introduction of relevant aspects of the Hyogo Protocol in the Handbook on the International Airways Volcano Watch (IAVW) — Operational Procedures and Contact List (Doc 9766), it has been decided that a note will be introduced in the handbook following paragraph 4.1.4, as follows:

“Note. ― In order to enhance stronger linkages, coherence and integration with States' disaster risk reduction units, Contracting States are encouraged to send back to States' volcano observatories any relevant information regarding volcanic ash to the extent and in a form agreed between the VAAC and the volcano observatory concerned. The sample letter of agreement could be used to document such agreements.”



Finally, I would like to express my apologies for any inconvenience that the changes in date and venue of the meeting may cause you.
	
	Best regards,

(signed by)

R. Romero

Secretary, IAVWOPSG


